
 
July 10, 2018 
  
Dear Darrow Families, 
  
Greetings from the construction zone that is the Mountainside this summer! Campus is unusually busy 
these days as we undertake $2.8 million worth of renovations on the Dairy Barn and construction of a 
campus core greenspace. The Dairy Barn will look and perform much better when students return in 
August, with significant changes inside and out. The campus core will be largely completed and still 
getting finishing touches as students arrive, as some plants will best thrive by being planted in September 
after school starts. By October the greenspace will be the magnetic, bright social space we have been 
aiming to bring to campus for years. It is gratifying to see these projects advance, knowing how much 
they will positively impact our students and faculty both this year and for years to come. 
  
Equally exciting is the fact that Darrow has been selected as one of 5 schools nationally and the only 
boarding school to be selected as part of the founding cohort of NAIS [National Association of 
Independent Schools] Innovation Lab Schools project. This project is designed to help forward thinking 
independent schools better align their practices and program to serve their families at ever higher levels in 
years to come. I spent three days in Washington, DC at the end of June for the kick-off of the project and 
am excited to start applying the many insights that were shared there. 
 
We are welcoming a small cohort of new faculty over the summer and I’m delighted to report that in each 
search we conducted we were fortunate to land our top choice. The new folks are quite high powered and 
I’m confident they will advance the overall quality of the teaching and learning here at Darrow. 
 
One final note before getting to the logistics part of this letter: the all faculty summer reading is Todd 
Roses’ book, The End of Average. I highly recommend the book to anyone who serves clients, has 
children, has a role in product or service design, or wants to know why small schools serve their students 
better from the ground up. We will use the book to forward the professional development theme of the 
year, which is differentiated instruction. 
 
While we are eager for all these exciting new ventures, we must first take care of the basic business of 
registration. Enclosed you will find your child’s course registration and schedule for the fall semester. 
Please visit www.darrowschool.org and click on “Admissions” and “Registration Forms & Information” 
to access all the medical, business, and academic forms needed prior to registration. All forms are due by 
August 15. 
  
Now that you have received your student’s schedule, you can begin to order textbooks. Along with the 
business and medical forms, the textbook ordering form is also available on the “Registration Forms & 
Information” website. 
  



When making travel plans, please double-check the 2018–2019 Darrow School calendar to ensure that 
your student(s) arrives on the correct day. I also encourage you to make travel arrangements for the fall 
semester vacations, along with securing early hotel or inn reservations for Fall Family Weekend in the 
beginning of October. Autumn is a popular time to visit this area, and many places will reach their 
capacity months in advance. 
  
One thing I have learned over the course of two decades in education is that life, and certainly education, 
is a team sport. The Darrow community is a tremendous source of inspiration and strength, and it is a joy 
to come to work each day in support of the learning of each of our students.  
  
Enjoy the summer as it flies by. I hope each student will arrive at Darrow full of energy and enthusiasm, 
ready to take advantage of all that is offered here, and eager to build strong relationships and friendships 
that will last a lifetime. What you learn at Darrow will lay a foundation for the rest of your life. And as 
always don’t hesitate to be in touch with any questions. 
  
All the best, 
 
 
Simon Holzapfel 
Head of School 
  
 


